June 18, 2002

William F. Stephens, Director

Division of Energy Regulation

State Corporation Commission

P. O. Box 1197

Richmond, VA  23218-1197


RE:
Senate Bill 684 – Feasibility Study

Dear Mr. Stephens:


Thank you for your letter of May 29, 2002 requesting comments regarding Senate Bill 684 requirements and inviting our participation in a meeting on July 10, 2002.


I will comment only on item 1.D. regarding curtailment of service by natural gas distribution utilities.  We generally define “curtailment” to mean stopping of delivery service to firm natural gas customers for system operational or supply problems.  There has been no curtailment of firm service on our distribution system during the study period outline in the Senate Bill.  

However, it is unclear to me whether the bill’s intent was to include “interruption” of service to the interruptible class of customer.  Interruptible customers pay a lower rate, and by tariff and by contract are subject to interruption any time the outside temperature falls below predetermined levels.  It would be feasible to document these periods of purposeful interruption, however its usefulness is questionable given the nature of the service and the fact that interruptible customers are generally obligated to have alternative energy capabilities.


Thank you for the opportunity to comment.  I look forward to the discussion on July 10.







Sincerely,







/s/ John B. Williamson, III







John B. Williamson, III







Chairman and CEO

cc:
sestes@scc.state.va.us

Dale P. Moore

